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Further DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 27 October 2016 (the 
“Announcement”) in relation to (i) the Master Subcontracting Agreement; and (ii) revision of the 
Original Purchase Annual Cap and the Renewed Master Purchase Agreement and the announcement 
of the Company dated 17 November 2016 in relation to the delay in despatch of circular (the “Delay 
Announcement”). Capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the same meanings as 
those defined in the Announcement unless the context requires otherwise.

As stated in the Delay Announcement, a circular of the Company containing, among other 
things, (i) details of the CCT Agreements and the respective proposed annual caps; (ii) a letter 
of recommendation from the Independent Board Committee to the Independent Shareholders in 
relation to the CCT Agreements and the respective proposed annual caps; (iii) the letter of advice 
from the Independent Financial Adviser to the Independent Board Committee and the Independent 
Shareholders in relation to the CCT Agreements and the respective proposed annual caps; and (iv) 
a notice convening the SGM was expected to be despatched to the Shareholders on or before 24 
November 2016. As the Company requires additional time to prepare and finalise the information in 
the circular, the date of despatch of the circular will be further postponed on or before 2 December 
2016.
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